

ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

President:

John Ritchie

Secretary:

Sam McInnes

Phone: (059) 688161

Phone:

546 5186

Correspondence:

20 Caledonia Crescent

MULGRAVE 3170

24th April 1986

NEXT GET TOGETHER:

THURSDAY, 8TH MAY 1986

Venue:

Karinya Lodge, Railway Avenue, Blackburn

Time:

7.00 pm Pre-dinner Drinks

7.30 pm Meal

Cost:

\$15.50 3 course meal and Sherries. Drinks extra.

DEADLINE:

8.00 pm Monday, 5th May

Sorry no late bookings at request of Karinya Lodge, so BOOK NOW!!

LAST GET TOGETHER at the Frazers' was a great success with over fifty people attending including new members Alan and Glenda Orgill. Hope you have a long association with old (I mean past) friends! Everyone extends their thanks to Kevin and Rosemary for making their home available for the evening, and also to the cooks.

The good news is that Lorraine B. is home and really starting to feel on top of the world again.

As this will be the last notice until August please note in your diaries now that the <u>Anniversary Bar-B-Que</u> will be at Lionel and Vi Mussell's 93 Warrandyte Road, Langwarrin <u>on SUNDAY, 13TH JULY 1986</u> from midday on. This is a bring-your-own everything, i.e. food, drinks, chairs, etc., etc. No bookings - just turn up.

It appears that 22 people will be attending the Perth Rort - 10 flying over and 12 by private car. All in all the rort promises to be a fantastic weekend.

Sorry for the change of date for this dinner but Karinya were booked out on the Wednesday, so hope it does not create too many problems. To the <u>few</u> who have not paid dues, your \$4.00 per person are well overdue.

Bye for now!

SAM McINNES